On April 1, 2014, the Manitoba Gaming Control Commission (MGCC) and the Manitoba Liquor Control Commission's Regulatory Services Division will combine to become a single regulatory agency: the Liquor and Gaming Authority of Manitoba (LGA).

## What does this mean for gaming suppliers?

- Effective April 1, the LGA will license gaming suppliers under The Liquor and Gaming Control Act. Gaming suppliers in good standing will continue to be able to do business in Manitoba.
- Supplier registrations will now be called gaming supplier licences. This is a name change only. Your existing MGCC registration will be considered an LGA gaming supplier licence and will remain in effect until its expiry date.
- When you renew your existing registration, the LGA will issue a gaming supplier licence in place of a registration. There will be no change to the fees for this type of licence.
- Minor revisions have been made to the terms and conditions for gaming supplier licences. The revised terms and conditions will be available on April 1 at www.LGAmanitoba.ca and we will also send you a copy when they are available. The current MGCC terms and conditions will remain in force until April 1.
- For those suppliers whose gaming supply is required to meet technical integrity standards, our Technical Integrity Department will now be called the Gaming Integrity Department. Again, this is a name change only. Technical integrity approvals and electronic gaming device registrations issued by the MGCC will be transferred to the LGA and remain in effect.
- Effective April 1, please make any gaming supplier fees payable to "LGA Manitoba".

**Questions?** Contact us at 204-954-9400, toll-free at 1-800-782-0363, or email gaminglicence@LGAmanitoba.ca for questions about gaming supplier licensing.

